
Friday	23rd	June	2017	
Goodrich	Summer	Fair	–		
Last	Saturday	was	the	Goodrich	Summer	Fair	and	
great	fun	was	had	by	all.	Thank	you	to	those	of	
you	who	were	able	to	help	on	the	day.		

Goodrich	Summer	Show	The	full	list	of	winners	
will	be	in	next	week's	newsletter	and	rosettes	will	
be	given	out	in	assembly.	Many	many	thanks	to	
all	who	entered	-and	especially	to	all	those	
bakers	who	had	to	switch	on	their	ovens	on	one	
of	the	hottest	days	of	the	year!	

Joy	Mojibola	Class	16	would	like	to	say:	I	entered	
one	of	the	categories,	it	was	the	International	
dish.	It	was	amazing.	I	saw	all	of	the	entries	and	
some	of	them	were	beautifully	presented.	I	made	
Jollof	rice,	a	food	that	comes	from	Nigeria	and	so	
do	I.	I	made	it	with	my	mum	who	is	really	good	at	
cooking.	I	came	second	and	I	was	astonished	but	
ecstatic.	

PE	news	of	the	week				-	London	Youth	Games	
Results!	Tuesday	saw	us	take	a	team	of	eight	girls	
to	the	London	Cricket	Youth	Games	in	Acton,	
West	London.	Having	won	the	LPESSN	cup	we	
qualified	to	represent	Southwark	and	started	well	
by	winning	our	group	with	great	wins	against	
William	Davies	(Newham)	and	St.	Elphege's	
(Sutton).	We	lost	our	final	group	match	against	
Virginia	(Tower	Hamlets)	but	qualified	with	a	
greater	runs	total.	We	then	progressed	to	the	
Quarter	Finals	before	being	beaten	by	Millbank	
(Brent)	who	were	the	eventual	winners.		

We	feel	that	the	girls	should	be	very	proud	of	
their	performance	as	we	finished	joint	5th	out	of	
24	Boroughs!	Well	done	girls!	

Please	note:	Parents	please	remember	to	use	the	
black	gate	entrances	at	the	beginning	and	end	of	
the	day	and	not	the	office	entrance	-	unless	you	
have	a	pushchair	or	need	to	speak	to	a	member	
of	the	admin	staff.			The	office	is	extremely	busy	
at	these	times	and	‘through’	traffic	makes	it	
difficult	for	the	admin	staff	to	work	effectively	
and	deal	with	confidential	issues.			Pupils	are	also	
expected	to	leave	by	the	main	gate	entrances	
unless	they	need	to	speak	to	the	office	staff.	

If	your	child	attends	an	after	school	club,	please	
note	there	are	no	waiting	facilities	in	the	building	
for	parents	or	siblings.	You	are	expected	to	drop	
off	and	collect	your	child	at	the	start	and	end	of	
the	club	session.		
	
Year	2	Art		
Year	2	did	observational	drawings	of	fish	–	
Mackerel,	Skate	and	Rainbow	Trout.	Even	though	
there	was	a	strong	fish	smell	(we	blame	the	
weather	for	making	it	worse)	that	lingered	
throughout	the	three	classes,	the	children	were	
extremely	focused	and	artist	like	in	their	attitude.	
They	produced	some	quality	work	of	which	they	
should	be	proud	of.	Romari	in	class	3	received	a	
Golden	tickect	for	his	work	–	well	done	Romari!	
	

    	
 

    
 
SEN	and	transition		
We	have	started	the	process	of	transition	for	
pupils.	All	children	currently	in	Reception,	Year	1	
and	Year	2	will	receive	a	transition	booklet	about	
their	new	year	group	and	the	members	of	staff	
who	will	be	supporting	them.			
Children	with	Education	Health	Care	Plans	will	be	
given	personalised	individual	transition	booklets	
that	detail	their	allocated	support.	There	will	be	
photographs	too	so	you	and	the	children	will	be	
able	to	put	faces	to	names.		
All	children	from	Nursery	to	Year	5	will	spend	an	
afternoon	getting	to	know	each	their	new	
teacher	before	this	term	ends.		
Don’t	forget	Open	Evening	is	a	perfect	
opportunity	to	meet	your	child’s	new	teacher	and	
speak	to	SENCOs	about	any	concerns	you	may	
have.		
	
	



Goodrich	Rocks	is	coming!	
Make	sure	you	keep	6	July	free	for	the	music	
event	of	the	year!	
	
T-shirt	competition!	Thank	you	to	everyone	who	
worked	so	hard	to	come	up	with	super	cool	
designs	for	this	year’s	Goodrich	Rocks	t-shirt	
competition.	Competition	was	fierce	but	we’re	
delighted	to	announce	the	chosen	design	was	
created	by	Dylan	Ray	Class	6	-	Congratulations!	
You	won’t	have	to	wait	long	to	see	this	awesome	
art	work.	Come	to	the	upper	playground	after	
school	on	30	June	to	purchase	your	t-shirts	and	
wrist	bands	(entry	to	the	event)	and	also	grab	an	
ice	pop	while	you’re	at	it!	There	will	be	a	further	
sale	on	Tuesday	4	July	for	those	who	can’t	make	
the	first	one.	
	
Marshals	We’re	still	looking	for	marshals	to	help	
maintain	a	safe,	fun	environment	on	the	day	
itself.	If	you	can	lend	a	hand,	please	contact	Eilidh	
on	eilidhl@hotmail.com.	Please	also	contact	
Eilidh	if	you	can	help	sell	t-shirts,	wrist	bands	and	
ice	pops	on	30th	June	and	4th	July.	
Bar/BBQ	volunteers	We’re	looking	for	volunteers	
for	catering	during	Goodrich	Rocks.	As	well	as	the	
bar,	we’ll	be	selling	the	famous	FoGDog,	snacks,	
sweets	and	popcorn.	Please	email	Jos	
(jos@fishboy.co.uk)	if	you	can	help	with	the	BBQ	
or	Cath	(catiw@btinternet.com)	if	you	can	help	
on	the	bar.	Thank	you!	

	
++	Summer	Fair	–	thank	you!	++	
We	hope	you	had	a	great	time	at	the	Summer	
Fair	last	week.	A	huge	thank	you	to	our	wonderful	
organisers	Karen	Eastwood	and	Jessica	Marron,	
who	did	a	marvellous	job.	Many	thanks	must	also	
go	to:	
Kim	for	doing	the	graphics	
Eilidh	for	being	a	great	compere	
Tracy	&	Craig	for	doing	the	decorations	
Jos	for	being	the	go-to	man	
Sam	for	all	her	support	
Jo	Hacker	for	sorting	out	the	coconuts	
The	set	up	and	closing	teams		
All	the	class	reps	and	volunteers	who	helped	run	
all	the	stalls.	And	big	thanks	to	the	School	Office	
and	Steve	and	Youcef	for	all	their	help	and	
support.	
	
Summer	Fair	Raffle	prize	winners	
A	big	thank	you	to	Alison	Hawkes	and	Anna	
Baldock	for	organising	a	brilliant	raffle	this	year.	

The	winners	are	listed	below.	If	you	haven’t	
already,	don’t	forget	to	collect	your	prizes	from		
the	office!	(Please	bring	your	ticket).	
1.	Two	tickets	to	the	Lion	King	at	Lyceum	Theatre	
–	Jon	Williams	
2.	Weekend	pass	for	4-6	people	to	Crown	Jewels	
and	Tower	of	London	courtesy	of	De	Beers	–	Kev	
3.	£100	voucher	to	spend	at	any	shops	in	The	
Bentall	Centre,	Kingston	–	Rachel	Perkins	
4.	Tickets	for	two	to	Through	The	Keyhole	with	
Keith	Lemon,	filmed	at	Pineneedle	studios	–	B.	
Hill	
5.	Two	family	season	tickets	to	Bletchley	Park,	
home	of	WW2	code	breakers	(as	featured	in	the	
film	The	Imitation	Game)	with	great	kid’s	
activities	–	Sara	&	Daniel	
6.	Leather	Handbag	by	Michael	Kors	(worth	£200)	
–	James	Millar	
7.	£100	of	beauty	products	from	Margaret	Dabbs	
–	Rachel	Parry	Jones	
8.	£60	voucher	to	spend	at	East	Dulwich	Tavern,	
courtesy	of	Antic	London	–	Magda	Bourrael	
9.	A	month	of	smoothies	delivered	to	your	door	
courtesy	of	Love	Smoothies	(lovetaste.co)	–	Sam	
Simonovic	
10.	A	term	of	dance	classes	from	EOS	dance	–		
Caia	Henderson	
11.	Voucher	for	lunch	up	to	£40	at	MeatliquorED	
on	Lordship	Lane	–	Nick	Hadden	
12.	Sports	massage	at	ESPH	worth	£45	–	B.	Hill	
13.	Ergonomically	designed	rucksack	from	Robert	
Carder	Shoes	(Lordship	Lane)	worth	£65	–	
Tamsin	Chmielowska	
15.	Travel	book	for	kids	from	The	Lonely	Planet	–	
a	journey	through	every	country	–	Jo	Froude	
16.	One	dance	class	from	EOS	dance	–	Adam	
Brocklehurst	

SAVE	THE	DATE	
FRI	30	JUNE	/	TUES	4	JULY	Goodrich	Rocks	wristbands	

and	t-shirts	on	sale	
THURS	6	JULY	Goodrich	Rocks	
SUN	3	SEPT	Welcome	Picnic	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

				

Dates	for	the	diary	
Thursday	6th	July	–	Goodrich	Rocks	
Friday	7th	July	–	Nursery	Open	Day	
Monday	10th	July	–	Open	Evening	
Wednesday	13th	July	-	Year	6	Leavers	
Performance	2:30	pm	&	6:00	pm	
Friday	14th	July	–	Sports	Day	(To	Be	
Confirmed)	
Thursday	20th	July	–	Leavers	BBQ	and	
End	of	term	(2:30pm	finish)	

 


